
    
 
   Briefs from the December 16, 2024 
  Meeting of College Council 
 

 

Operational Assembly:  Hilary Meyer provided an overview of numerous activities 
and initiatives at the college, including the approval of Modern Campus as our 
new website, finalizing details for the Black History Month, completing the 2024 
Fact Sheet and the Spring 2025 Guide. A special recognition was given to the staff 
members involved in creating the online resource guide. 
 
Academic Senate:  Beth Dunn reported on the Senate meeting of December 10, 
noting that all Committees now have Chairpersons. The Student Development 
Committee has scheduled a Blood Drive event for March and an April Trivia 
Contest. 
 
Student Success:  Jason Lemberg, in support of his Guided Pathway work, 
provided an analysis of how monitoring student data, tracking campus 
involvement and cross-departmental collaborations help support student success 
and student retention.  
 
Strategic Plan Goal 1 Update: Jeanette Bartley, Kurian Tharakunnel, and Paul 
Jensen provided a high-level overview of the Strategic Plan in its final year, 
focusing on Quality & Innovation in teaching and learning to increase student 
recruitment, retention, and completion. There was a discussion among 
presenters, audience, and college council members. 
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